NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING
TOWN OF LOCKPORT TOWN BOARD

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that a Public Hearing will be held by the Town of Lockport
Town Board, Niagara County, New York, on the 6" day of February, 2019 commencing at 7:30
p.m. at the Town Hall, 6560 Dysinger Road, Lockport, New York, to obtain the views of citizens,
public agencies, and other interested parties on the housing and community development needs
of the Town and the Town’'s potential submission of a request to the New York State Office of
Community Renewal for approval of the use of Community Development Block Grant Program
Income to provide funding to the City of Lockport for an engineering study and monitoring of the
Gulf Interceptor Sewer. The hearing facility is handicapped accessible. More detailed
information regarding the project will be presented at the hearing. The Town encourages public
comment and participation in the identification of needs and in the preparation of the request for
approval. Written comments on the Town's development needs and approaches to meeting
those needs can be submitted to the Town Clerk at 6560 Dysinger Road, Lockport, New York
14094. To be considered, comments must be received by 7:00 P.M., February 6, 2019.

Dated: January 23, 2019

By Order of the

TOWN OF LOCKPORT TOWN BOARD
Judith A. Newbold, Town Clerk,

Town of Lockport



